SWYDDFA'R DIRPRWY ARWEINYDD DEPUTY LEADER'S OFFICE

Fy Nghyf / My Ref:

CM41411

Eich Nghyf / Your Ref:

Dyddiad / Date:

12th June 2019

Cllr Lee Bridgeman C/O Members Services County Hall Atlantic Wharf Cardiff CF10 4UW



Caerdydd, CF10 4UW Ffôn: (029) 2087 2088 www.caerdydd.gov.uk County Hall Cardiff, CF10 4UW Tel: (029) 2087 2087

www.cardiff.gov.uk

Neuadd y Sir

Annwyl / Dear Lee

CYP Scrutiny 9 April - School Organisation Proposals

Thank you for your letter of 16 April 2019 in respect of the verbal briefing provided to the Children and Young People Scrutiny Committee on new school provision to serve parts of Creigiau/St Fagans, Radyr/Morganstown and Fairwater.

The Council will commence a full consultation shortly on the first of the new schools serving Plasdwr, which is an innovative variation on the traditional dual-stream primary school provision with a greater focus on Welsh teaching within the English medium stream.

It is intended that this new school would ensure that families who wish for their child to be educated in the medium of Welsh are able to do so, whilst providing a new and exciting opportunity in how the Welsh language is taught to pupils in an English-medium setting, facilitating progression along the linguistic continuum.

The consultation will run for a minimum of 6 weeks, inviting views from a range of stakeholders. Parents, staff and governors at the schools affected would be consulted, and the public, local residents, local businesses and others who have an interest in the community would also have an opportunity to have their say on proposals.

ATEBWCH I / PLEASE REPLY TO:

Swyddfa'r Dirprwy Arweinydd, Ystafell 525, Neuadd y Sir, Glanfa'r Iwerydd, Caerdydd CF10 4UW Deputy Leader's Office, Room 525, County Hall, Atlantic Wharf, Cardiff CF10 4UWFfôn/Tel (029) 2087 2501

GWEITHIO DROS GAERDYDD, GWEITHIO DROSOCH CHI

Mae'r Cyngor yn croesawu gohebiaeth yn Gymraeg, Saesneg neu'n ddwyieithog. Byddwn yn cyfathrebu â chi yn ôl eich dewis, dim ond i chi roi gwybod i ni pa un sydd well gennych. Ni fydd gohebu yn Gymraeg yn arwain at oedi.

WORKING FOR CARDIFF, WORKING FOR YOU

The Council welcomes correspondence in Welsh, English or bilingually. We will ensure that we communicate with you in the language of your choice, as long as you let us know which you prefer. Corresponding in Welsh will not lead to delay.



The consultation process will provide an opportunity for the Council to explain proposals, and for all parties to ask questions and learn more about the proposals.

I would anticipate that, following consultation, a further report on the outcome of this consultation will be considered by the Children and Young People Scrutiny Committee and by the Cabinet in autumn 2019.

Yn gywir / Yours sincerely

Councillor / Cynghorydd Sarah Merry Deputy Leader / Dirprwy Arweinydd

Cabinet Member for Education, Employment & Skills

Aelod Cabinet Dros Addysg, Cyflogaeth a Sgiliau